[image: image1.png]



AUSTRALIAN SENATE
RURAL AND REGIONAL AFFAIRS AND TRANSPORT
REFERENCES COMMITTEE

LEGISLATION COMMITTEE
PARLIAMENT HOUSE

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Telephone: + 61 2 6277 3510

Facsimile: + 61 2 6277 5811

E-mail: rrat.sen@aph.gov.au

MEDIA RELEASE

SENATE COMMITTEE DEFERS LAUNCESTON JULY HEARING ON MARGARET J SEARCH TO SEPTEMBER

_____________________
The Chairman of the Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee, Senator Winston Crane (Lib, WA), announced that, following a teleconference meeting involving all members of the Committee, the Committee's proposed 19 July public Launceston hearing on the circumstances of the search in March 2001 for the Margaret J will be deferred to early September 2001.

The Committee will hold its deferred hearing in the first 15 days of September 2001.

The Committee's decision followed careful consideration of representations made to it by Tasmanian Police Commissioner McCreadie and the Australian Maritime Safety Authority (AMSA) on the possible effect of a Committee hearing on the Tasmanian Coroner's inquiry which is due to start later this month or in early August. 

The Committee also considered a QC's opinion on the matter provided to it by AMSA, and comment on that opinion prepared for the Committee by the Clerk of the Senate, Mr Harry Evans. These opinions have been published by the Committee.

Senator Crane said that the Committee decided to defer the July 19 hearing to a date in early September because, while it is anxious that the important matters for Australian maritime safety raised by this inquiry are addressed at the earliest possible date, a Committee hearing in July may prejudice the processes or findings of the Coroner's inquiry.

All further inquiries regarding the Committee's inquiry are to be addressed to Senator Crane.

___________________________
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